
  

Junior high students dominated the tug-of-war  
competition at SCOERôs year end fun day! 

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School Newsletter  

June 2016 

Raiderõs Report 

 

June: 

*  7  Grade 6 Orientation  

* 13  Diploma Exams Begin 

* 15  Grade 9 Orientation 

* 15  Family Orientation 
       5:30 p.m.  BBQ 
       6:00 p.m.  School Tours 
       6:30 p.m.  Grade 9 Parent/ 
                Student Info Session 

* 15 Grade 9 Celebration 
       8:00 p.m. 

* 20  Grade 9 Achievement  
            Exams Begin 

* 21  Last Day of Classes for  
      all grades 

* 22  School Final Exams Begin 

* 29  Last day for staff 

* 30  2016 Grad Ceremony 
 

August: 

* 29  School Office Re-opens 
 

September: 

* 1  First Day for Students 

Upcoming Events: 

* Orientation Dates and Times 

* Graduation and Grade 9  
Celebration Info 

* Event Updates 

Also in this Issue: 

In the parent mailout: 
 

* 2016-2017 Registration forms 
and Parent Information  

* Final Exam Schedule 

* ADLC Progress Reports 

* Career Counsellor Information 
 

Messages to parents: 
 

*Reminder that all outstanding 
school fees need to be paid as soon 
as possible. 
 

Prefer to receive your          
newsletter by E-mail?  Visit 
www.paulrowehigh.ca to subscribe!   

Parents and Guardians: 

dents.  See page 4 for more infor-
mation. 

The end of one year always 
means the start of another and  
we are preparing to welcome  
students who will be new to Paul 
Rowe in the 2016-2017 school 
year.  Grade 6 students from 
Manning Elementary School and 
Grade 9 students from Rosary 
School will be visiting during the 
school day to become familiar 
with our school.  A family  
orientation evening is also 
planned with a special meeting 
for new high school parents to 
review course options and high 
school graduation requirements. 
See  page 3 for more information. 

Thank you for a great year! 

 

 

Students De-stress at SCOER Fun Day Before Final Exams Begin 

Paul Rowe Year Winding Up  

 

www.paulrowehigh.ca 

The 2015-2016 school year is 
quickly winding down and students 
are beginning to prepare to write 
final exams.  The last day of  
regular classes for students is June 
21st, however provincial exams for 
grade nine and twelve courses 
begin earlier than this date.  A copy 
of the final exam schedule has 
been mailed home to each family 
and copies will be distributed to 
students at school as well.  There 
are a number of resources  
available to assist students in  
preparing to write final exams.  See 
page 3 for more information. 

Plans are also underway to  
celebrate our grade 9 students as 
they move into high school and the 
Class of 2016 as they leave high 
school and take their next steps 
into the world.  The community is 
invited to join us as we host  
ceremonies in honour of these stu-

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
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Superintendentôs Message: Thank You! 

As we approach the end of the 2015-2016 school year I would 
like to take this opportunity to say thank you for another  
successful year. I am always so pleased to look back at the  
accomplishments of Peace River School Division staff and  
students and the support that we receive from our great  
communities. 

Thank you to our students for everything that you teach us. Your 
creativity, enthusiasm and dedication to your schools and  
communities is inspirational. Your personal and collective 
growth and accomplishments throughout the year are a source 
of great pride. The positive impact that you have on those that 
surround you and your school is likely much greater than you 
think. Continue to practice kindness and leadership and to celebrate the diversity that makes each 
one of you special. 

Congratulations to all of our 2016 graduates. You have reached an important milestone in your life 
and are about to embark on an exciting and challenging new journey. We are all very proud of your 
achievements and I wish you the best in all of your future endeavours. This is an opportunity to  
celebrate how far youôve come, and to acknowledge how far you are capable of continuing to go. 
The future is wide open to you. 

Thank you to our parents for your support and involvement. I recognize and appreciate the important 
role you play in your childôs education. I also realize that this role can look very different for different 
families. Whether itôs helping your child with homework or career planning, volunteering at the 
school, attending events, acting as a member of School Council, or attending parent teacher confer-
ences and keeping connected with school staff ï your contributions and involvement make a  
difference. We hope youôll join us to celebrate Parents Matter Week in the fall! 

Thank you to our amazing staff ï teachers, caretakers, support staff, educational assistants, learning 
coaches, bus drivers, maintenance personnel, mechanics and those in central office ï each and 
every one of these important roles makes a difference. Your contributions and dedication to your job 
creates student success, and your support for your colleagues means we are all able to succeed. 
There are so many lessons to be learned both inside and outside of the classroom and you provide 
students with so many opportunities to grow into inspired and engaged citizens and community 
members. I am so grateful for the care, support and guidance that I see demonstrated every day in 
this division. 

To our community members and organizations, we are very grateful for your involvement and  
support in our schools. Your participation demonstrates the importance of community and teamwork 
for our students. We are very thankful for your time spent volunteering, providing input, collaborating 
and forming partnerships throughout our school division that creates increased opportunities for  
students.  

Students, staff, parents, community members and businesses, you are all an important part of the 
Peace River School Division family. Thank you for your hard work and endless contributions to  
making our schools the great places they are to learn, grow, work and be.  Wishing you a safe and 
fun summer!  

 
Paul Bennett 
Superintendent of Schools 
Peace River School Division No. 10 
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Only 12 Class Days Left Before Final Exams! 

The school year is quickly coming to an end, and 
students should be preparing for final  
exams. 
 

Exam Schedule 
Paul Roweôs June exam schedule is posted on 
our school website at www.paulrowehigh.ca and 
has been mailed home with the June parent pack-
ages. 
 

Diploma Exam Prep Courses: 
Peace River School Division is offering a diploma exam prep course for Physics 30 on  
June 25-26th.  Registration forms have been passed out to students in class.  
 

Study Caf® and Final Exam Tutorial Sessions 
Students are encouraged to take advantage of extra help opportunities such as Thursday  
afternoon Study Caf® and Final Exam tutorials which are offered during exam week. 
 

Independent Study Resources 
A number of online resources are available to assist students in preparing for their exams.  Visit 
Paul Roweôs Virtual Learning Commons Curriculum Support page for links.   
https://sites.google.com/a/prsd.ab.ca/paulrowehighvlc/courses 
 

Exam Anxiety Support 
Students who suffer from test anxiety are encouraged to discuss their concerns with their  
classroom teachers and/or to connect with our Youth Worker, Ms. Ryan. 
 

 

 

Student  
Orientations:  
MES grade 6  
students June 7 
 

Rosary grade 9  
students June 15 
 

Family  
Orientation: 
Wednesday, June 15 
5:30 p.m. BBQ 
6:00 p.m. School Tours  
6:30 p.m. Grade 9 Meeting 
8:00 p.m. Paul Rowe Grade 9  
               Celebration 
 

Students, family and community  
members are welcome to attend as well. 

2016-2017 
Parent/Student  

Orientation Information  

Parent Drug/Alcohol  
Session Planned for Fall 

Motivational speaker and workshop leader 
Dwayne Peace returned to Paul Rowe on June 
2nd to facilitate small group sessions for the 
grade ten and eleven classes and to deliver his 
presentation: Life Synergy for Parents - Lifeôs 
Challenges in Secondary School.   Paul Rowe 
plans on bringing Dwayne back in the fall to  
deliver his alcohol/drug program.  Student-
focused presentations will happen during the day 
and parent/community sessions will be held in 
the evening. 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca/view.php?action=documents&id=643
https://sites.google.com/a/prsd.ab.ca/paulrowehighvlc/courses
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Congratulations Grade 9 
Students!  

Paul Roweôs grade nine students will receive 

recognition at a special ceremony which will be 

held on Wednesday, June 15th at 8:00 p.m.  

Family and community members are invited to 

celebrate the completion of junior high. 

Congratulations to the following grade 9  

students: 

* Alanna Blais 

* Tylor Doerksen 

* Chelsea Exner 

* Jordy Greschner 

* Dylan Lawrence 

* Allie Lorencz 

* Jordan McDermott 

* Tom Pawluski 

* Mason Rever 

Congratulations High School Commencees! 

* Mason Blais 
* Antonia Brand 
* Thor Budal 
* Bailey DeMeester 
* Bryan Doerksen 
* Cory Doerksen 
* Kurtis Dryblak 
* Morgan Enders 
* Codi Lynn Ferguson 
* Daniel Gargan-Lacasse 
* Kelsey Goddard 
* Kassandra Goodzeck 
* Paige Gulka 
* Michael Hebert 
* Dolsey Henitiuk 
* Kialer Henitiuk 
* Jaquelin Jacobsen 
* Heather Kamieniecki 

* Luke Knievel 
* Stevie Laberge 
* Anelt Manabat 
* Jayden McDowell 
* Alethea Miguel 
* Ryan Munroe 
* Shane Neustaeter 
* Tyler Nicklason 
* Sara Presakarchuk 
* Shanna Rever 
* Sydnee Schmidt 
* Hailey Stone 
* Shania Stone 
* Caitlin Vandemark 
* Stacy Wiebe 
* Andy Wu 

On June 30, the class of 2016 will celebrate their commencement from high school.  The cap and 

gown ceremony will be held at 2:00 p.m. and an inspirational ceremony will be held at 7:00 p.m.  

Both events will be held at the  Manning Sports Complex.  Family, friends and community members 

are all invited to attend.  Congratulations to the following Commencees: 

As our students complete  
another milestone in their lives, 
everyone is welcome  to join us 
as we celebrate!  
 

GRADE 9 CELEBRATION  
June 15, 2016  

8:00 p.m.  
Paul Rowe High  

 

CLASS OF 2016 COMMENCEMENT  
June 30, 2016  

2:00 p.m.  Cap and Gown Ceremony  
7:00 p.m. Inspirational Ceremony  

Manning Arena  

We wish the Class of 2016 and the future 
Class of 2019 all the best as they take the 
next steps in their lives! 
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Paul Rowe recently hosted the 7th Annual Music 
Monday concert, which celebrates the  
importance of music in our lives.  Community 
and family members enjoyed performances by 
the School of Rock and the Manning Tri-School 
Band. Thank you to School of Rock Coordinator  
Jennifer Paulovich and Tri-School Band  
Coordinator Melody Taylor for organizing this 
event and for giving our students an opportunity 
to explore the world of music throughout the 
year. 

Music Monday  
Celebration  

HOJA Entertains  
School Community 

The school community was recently treated to a 
performance by acapella group HOJA (hoe-jah). 
The group performed a variety of songs including 
some by modern, popular artists.  Students were 
amazed that every sound during the  
performance was created live by the singers on 
stage.  Sounds included bass lines, lead vocals, 
tenor and baritone parts, instrument sounds, 
beatboxing and assorted sound effects.  They 
also got the audience involved with Mr. Bullen 
and Mrs. Dittrick being chosen for special roles. 

Music Alive: Walter  
MacDonald Whitebear  

Walter MacDonald White Bear recently visited 
Paul Rowe as part of the National Arts Centre 
Music Alive program.  Walter is a Cree  
singer-songwriter who creates music as a  
reflection of his personal journey as a First  
Nations person in Canada.  In addition to  
sharing his musical talent Walter gave a powerful 
keynote address in which he spoke about  
overcoming challenges in life and encouraged 
students to recognise what is special about 
themselves and share their gifts with the world.   

Recently, Melissa Lotholz, Canadian National 
Bobsled champion and three time World Cup 
medalist visited Paul Rowe to talk about her  
experiences.  Her position on the team is  
brakewoman and each year she must compete 
to have a spot on the team.  This is very  
stressful and many times self-doubt may arise.  
She spoke about how mindfulness has helped 
her overcome this inner dialogue and  
encouraged students to practice mindfulness in 
their lives. 

Canadian Bobsledder 
Credits Mindfulness  
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Badminton Final Results 
Are In!  

Paul Rowe Track and Field Members Advance  
to Provincial Tournament 

Track and Field season is underway and Paul 
Rowe students have been experiencing great 
success.  A number of students recently  
competed at divisional and zone level  
tournaments.  
 

Zones Results: 

¶ Ben Southwick: Long jumpðSilver; Shot 
putð4th; 800 meterð4th; 4 X 100 meter  
relay (with Glenmary)ðgold; pentathlon 

¶ Rachel Schmidt: Intermediate Women's'  

Thirteen Paul Rowe students recently travelled to 
Grimshaw to participate in Peace River School 
Divisionôs 10th Annual Handgames tournament.  
Hand games have been a part of First Nationôs 
history for hundreds of years and are still played 
in many parts of North America.  While specifics 
of the game vary by region it is traditionally 
played as a hiding and guessing game  
accompanied by traditional drumming.  While our 
students did not win, they had a lot of fun! 

 Students Compete in  
Handgames Tournament 

Hurdlesðgold 

¶ Wyatt Boos: Javelinð5th; Discusð6th 

¶ Rachel Schmidt, Tianna Hunter, Samantha 
Presakarchuk and Chelsea Presakarchuk:  
4x100 - intermediate women's relayðgold 

¶ Barrett Dawydiuk was unable to attend Zones 
but qualified by winning gold in the 100 meter 
and 200 meter races at divisonals. 

 

Congratulations to the following students who 
will go on to represent Paul Rowe at the  
Provinical track and field tournament: 

¶ Rachel SchmidtðWomenôs Hurdles 

¶ Chelsea Presakarchuk, Samantha  
Presakarchuk, Tianna Hunter and Rachel 
Schmidt,ð4 X 100 Womenôs Relay 

 

GO RAIDERS! 

Paul Rowe Badminton players had a successful 
year with many students advancing to zones 
from the divisional tournament.   
 

Junior High Zones results: 
¶ Sierra Whillans & Levi Pharis ï gold 
¶ Allie Lorencz & Chelsea Exner ï Bronze 
¶ Caelin McGinnis & Neleah Paulovich ï 4

th
 

 

Senior High Zones results and participants: 

¶ Junior Boys Doubles -- Noah Pasichnuk, Clay 
Pharis 

¶ Intermediate Boys Doubles -- Mats Lyseng, 
Daylyn McGillivray  

¶ Junior Girls Doubles -- Devan Gardecki, Tian-
na Hunter 

¶ Senior Mixed Doubles -- Mason Blais, Dolsey 
Henitiuk 

¶ Junior Boys Singles -- Wyatt Boos; Ben 
Southwick 

¶ Senior Boys Singles -- Aaron Johnson 
¶ Senior Girls Singles -- Hailey Stone 
Way to go Raiders! 
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Students in Senior High Art and Drama have been working with Miss Ryan on various topics 
around student wellness.  In Art, after going through a visualization activity, students painted  
balloons with words and symbols that represented areas that cause them anxiety and then went 
out and popped these balloons to represent relieving themselves of these pressures.  In Drama 
students have been looking at non-verbal communication and how body language can send  
powerful messages, sometimes causing our actual intent to be miscommunicated! 

Classroom-Based Student Wellness Activities focus 
on Visualization and Mindfulness 

The Healthy Youth Relationship (HYR)  
Program is an in-class program that educates 
youth in healthy relationships and healthy  
decision making.  The goal is to promote 
healthy relationships in schools, organizations, 
and communities and to help prevent  
relationship violence.   

The program is conducted by trained  
professionals and incorporates the Red Cross 
Healthy Youth Relationship curriculum as well 

Community Organizations Partner to Deliver 
Healthy Youth Relationships Program to Students 

as information from other partnering organiza-
tions such as Alberta Health Services, Canadian 
RCMP, and Victims Services Unit.  Students 
begin the program in grade seven and it is  
delivered throughout their years at Paul Rowe, 
with an emphasis on program delivery in grades 
eight and nine.  Each gradeôs lesson is tailored 
specifically for their age level and needs.   

Thank you to our facilitators: 

¶  Leanne Pharis, Registered Nurse 

¶ Gerri Southwick, Registered Nurse 

¶ Janine Gray, Health Promotions Coordinator 
for Alberta Health ServicesðManning 

¶  Melissa Ryan, School Youth Worker. 
 

Photo: Grade 9 and 10 students receive  
information from RCMP regarding the law  
regarding sexting, consent, harassment, assault 
and other related issues.  Victims Services also 
spoke about their confidential support services. 
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Grade 9/10 students from Paul Rowe and  
Rosary schools recently participated in the  
Prevention of Alcohol Related Trauma in Youth 
(P.A.R.T.Y.) Program.  Students started off the 
day by listening to keynote speaker Greg Drew 
whose teenage son was in a fatal, non-alcohol 
related car accident.  Later students attended 
small group sessions designed to make them 
understand possible consequences related to 
choices.  Thank you to all of the organizations 
who partnered to make this program a success. 
 

 Community Organizations Partner to P.A.R.T.Y. 

S.A.D.D. Promotes 
Community Awareness 

Paul Roweôs Students Against Drinking and  
Driving (S.A.D.D. Chapter) partnered with  
Manning RCMP to hold an educational check 
stop to kick off the May long weekend.  Students 
handed out cards with statistics and reminded 
drivers of their responsibility to keep our  
roadways safe.   
  
�6���$���'���'�����Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���Z�L�V�K���H�Y�H�U�\�R�Q�H���D���V�D�I�H��
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Peace River School Division schools  
celebrated Education and Mental Health 
Awareness Weeks in May.  A number of  
activities were designed to promote the school 
as a community of learning and support.  For 
example, in the photo above grade eleven  
students paired up with grade eight students in 
a mentorship activity. This activity focused on 
literacy, asking students to skim, summarize 
and create exemplary answers to  
comprehension questions based on a text. 

School as a Supportive 
Learning Community 


